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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No. 999-A
Committee:  Housing & Buildings 


	Title:   To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to site safety managers and coordinators. 


	Sponsors:  By Council Member Gerson, the Speaker (Council Member Quinn), and Council Members Fidler, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Liu, Nelson, Seabrook, Stewart, Weprin, Baez and White (in conjunction with the Mayor).



	Summary of Legislation:    This legislation would establish responsibilities for the inspection of standpipes by a Site Safety Manager or Coordinator.  In particular, these responsibilities include conducting daily inspections of the standpipe system to ensure it is available and in a state of readiness at all times for use by fire fighting personnel.  This is done by verifying the following: 1) That valves are in place at each story below the construction floor; 2) That standpipes are connected to a water source or siamese connection; and 

3) That siamese hose connections are free from obstruction and are marked by a red light and sign that reads, “Standpipe Siamese Connection.” A record of all such inspections shall be maintained by such site safety manager or coordinator in a log book.


	Effective Date:  This local law shall take effect immediately. 


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   Fiscal 2010


	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY10
FY Succeeding

Effective FY11
Full Fiscal

Impact FY10
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:       Jonathan Rosenberg, Deputy Director

                                                Anthony Brito, Legislative Financial Analyst 



	History:

    This legislation was introduced as Int. 999 by the Full Council and referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings on May 20, 2009.  The Committee on Housing and Buildings held a hearing on Int. 999 and laid over the legislation on June 8, 2009.  An amendment has been proposed and the committee will reconsider Proposed Int. 999-A on August 19, 2009.        
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